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Question:  

 

What steps have been taken to ensure consistency in tender processes across PHNs?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

Procurement is a key element of the commissioning process. As part of its national support 

function for the PHN program, the Department of Health has provided guidance, resources 

and training for PHNs to support them in their commissioning role. These materials include 

guidance on PHN needs assessment, guidance and resources on PHN planning in a 

commissioning environment, and guidance on designing and contracting services. These 

materials are publicly available on the Department’s PHN website at 

www.health.gov.au/PHN under ‘Tools and Resources’.  

 

Tender processes used by PHNs may differ, depending on their population needs and the 

nature of the primary health care service provider market in their respective regions.  PHNs 

have identified their priorities through a process of rigorous planning, stakeholder 

consultation and engagement, data analysis, and review of existing services and the 

workforce market. Each PHN has identified unique regional priorities for its commissioning 

and integration activities.  
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